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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

 

If you wish to unsubscribe to 
Tower Echoes, please call the 
office at 360-452-8971 or email 
us at office@pafumc.org. 

February 2018  

NEW ñDiscipleò Bible Study  
Returns to FUMC! 
On Thursday, March 1 at 10 AM, we will 
begin a 12-week segment of the newly 
developed program Disciple Fast Track 
Disciple: Into the Word, Into the World.  
The subject matter will be the books of 
Genesis and Exodus. A participantôs manual 
is available for purchase for $15.99. Each 
meeting will be approximately 75 minutes 
in length. 

This new approach to Disciple 
is designed for ñbusy people 
who want to fit an in-depth 
Bible study into their sched-
uleò in which ñreaders deepen 
their understanding of Scrip-
ture and make connections 

between what they already know and what 
they are reading. Each week you will  
encounter three spiritual disciplines, learn 
what they are, and how you can engage 
those disciplines. The first discipline varies 
from week to week, then moves into  
Sabbath and prayer. In every session, you 
commit to how you will respond to 
Scripture in terms of ministry in the world.ò 

Registration will begin Sunday, February 4 
during Coffee Hour after the 10 am  
worship service. 
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February 13 
5 pm 

Pancake Supper and 
PAHS Jazz Band Fundraiser 

February 14 
7pm 

Ash Wednesday Service 

February 18 
10 am 

 Door of Temptation 

February 25 
10 am 

 Door of Expectation 

March 4 
10 am 

 Door of Religion 

March 11 
10 am 

 Door of Repentance 

March 18 
10 am 

 Door of Following 

March 25 
10 am 

Palm/Passion Sunday 
Readerôs Theater Drama 

March 29 
6 pm 

Soup Supper 
Holy Thursday Service 

March 30 
7 pm 

Good Friday Service 

April 1 
10 am 

 
Easter Sunday 

Door of Resurrection 
Easter Brunch 

   

Letôs enter together. 

Included in this issueé  

Birthdays ééééééé...ééééé. 13 

Boys and Girls Club éééééééé.. 11 

Calendar éééééééééé...éé.. 8 

Coffee Hour: Itôs Your Party ééééé. 11 

Commission on a Way Forward éééé 6 

Dearly Beloved éééééééééé.. 4 

Deaths éééééééééééééé 2 

Democracy Enabler ééééééé...é 3 

Disciple Bible Study ...éééééé...é 1 

Eggs for MANNA ééééé...ééé.. 15 

Familias Unidas por la Justicia éééé.. 12 

Fearless Fellows .éééééééé....é 6 

Finance Committee Report ééééé.... 15 

FUMC Membersô News éééééé.... 13 

Greatest Challenges éééééééé... 14 

Installment #2 ééééééééééé 10 

Katherine Parker ééé..éééééé.. 4 

Lent Schedule ééééééééééé 1 

New Members Received ééééééé 5 

Pastorôs Devotional éééééééé.... 2 

Prayer Breakfast ééééééééé.é 1 

Praying Always éééééééééé. 15 

Prayer Requests ....ééééé..éé...é 13 

United Methodist Women éé...éé...... 12 

UMW: Stands in Red Zone éééééé 12 

World Day of Prayer é..éééééé... 3 

Worship: Sundays & Scripture Readings é. 3 

For more information: 
www.pnwumc.org/event/
roots-wings-2018/ 



 TOWER ECHOES 
 First United Methodist 
Church 
 110 East Seventh Street 
 Port Angeles, WA 98362 

 Telephone: 
360.452.8971  
 Email: of-

 

2 3 

A devotional thought for 
February 
 

The days of Lent are nearly 
upon us, days we are invited  
to enter much like a large door 
invites us to enter a large and 

expansive room.  
To enter into Lent is to find one-
self experiencing a mysterious 
vacancy, Godôs vast and 
generous openness that bids 
us: ñEnter ï Thereôs room for 
you; thereôs room for all.ò  This 
vacancy is spacious even as it is 

mysterious.  And no sooner than we enter, we 
get the sense that it is best that we bring very 
little with us.  The uncluttered, simplicity of 
Godôs grace invites us to shed ourselves of 
that which is unnecessary, cumbersome, and 
unhealthy.   

To prepare for this experience, I have been 
meditating on a paragraph from Caryll 
Houselanderôs The Reed of God. She  
develops a concept of emptiness (as a 
ñvirginal qualityò) in a way similar to my 
reference to a mysterious vacancy. House-
lander writes: 

ñIt is not a formless emptiness, a void 
without meaning; on the contrary, it has 
a shape, a form given to it by the purpose 
for which it is intended.  It is like the 
hollow in the reedéwhich can have only 
one destiny: to receive the piperôs breath 
and to utter the song that is in his heart.  
It is emptiness like the hollow in the 
cup, shaped to receive water or wine.  It 
is emptiness like that of the birdôs nest, 
built in a round warm ring to receive the 
little bird.ò  (Page 21) 

I invite you to observe a holy and intentional 

(February 13) with a pancake supper, a fund-
raiser for our local high school band.  On Ash 
Wednesday (February 14), we will share in a 
brief service of contemplation and prayer, 
which will conclude with the imposition of 
ashes upon the forehead, a mark of the cross.  

As we enter the next 40 days, the Spirit will 
extend to us all we need to discard everything 
that keeps us from serving as instruments of 
love and grace ï reeds, cups, and nests that 
live and serve in the name of the Christ.  If 
you are so inclined, during the next 40 days, 
set up a time to chat with me (and others) 
over tea or coffee.  Letôs enter through the 
door and have a fresh look around. 

Blessed Lent to each of you.   

ðRev. Tom 

+  +  + 

      

   Betty Montgomery  

 

Please join with us in remembering the family 
and friends of Betty Montgomery (May 22, 
1927 - December 23, 2017) as they enter into 
grieving the loss of their loved one. 
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Democracy Enabler 
In their own words, ñFaith Action Network 
(FAN) is a statewide interfaith advocacy 
...organization through which thousands of 
people and over 70 faith communities across 
Washington State partner for the common 
good.ò Its four areas of advocacy include: 

¶ Advocating for a more humane and  
equitable Washington state 

¶ Promoting safe and just communities 

¶ Protecting housing and preventing  
homelessness 

¶ Sustaining Washington's environment 

FAN's advocacy tools make it easy to be a 
participant in the democratic process in 
Washington State. Track bills, contact  
legislators, access issue fact sheets and FAQs 
and sign up for E-News and Advocacy Alerts 
at: fanwa.org/advocacy/get-involved/ 

World Day of Prayer 
March 2, 2018 - Noon 
St. Andrewôs E.C. 
 

 
ñAll Godôs Creation is Very Good!ò 
ñA heri grontapu di Gado meki bun doro, d·ro!ò 
This year, the women of the World Day of 
Prayer (WDP) Committee of Suriname call us 
to worship with the words: ñAll God's creation 
is very good!ò We are invited to learn about 
Surinameôs history and rich cultural diversity. 
The women share their stories of intergenera-
tional wisdom, traditions, and experiences of 
Godôs profound love. The focus is on Genesis 
1, the story of creation. They remind us that 
we are caretakers of Godôs creation! Through 
their Bible study and worship service, they 
invite us to explore issues of climate change, 
natural disasters, human abuse of the environ-
mentðall affecting Godôs good creation and 
Godôs people. They invite us to explore these 
issues both in the Suriname context and 
around the world, and to prayerfully consider 
our response in light of Godôs generosity. 

http/www.wdp-usa.org/wp  

February 2018 Worship: Sundays and Scripture Readings 
Feb 4  Fifth Sunday After Epiphany - 10 am, Sanctuary, Holy Communion 
 Isaiah 40:21-31; Psalm 147 1-11, 20; I Corinthians 9:16-23; 39; Mark 1:29-39 

Feb 11  Transfiguration of the Lord - 10 am, Sanctuary,  
 II Kings 2:1-12; Psalm 50:1-6; II Corinthians 4:3-6; Mark 9:2-9 

Feb 18  First Sunday in Lent - 10 am, Sanctuary 
 Genesis 9:8-17; Psalm 25:1-10; 1 Peter 3:18-22; 15; 15 

Feb 25  Second Sunday in Lent - 10 am, Social Hall 
 Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16; Psalm 22:23-31; 25; Romans 4:13-25; Mark 8:31-38 

https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=59
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=59
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=59
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=61
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=61
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=61
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=62
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=63
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=63
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us with just some book shelves or work as a 
congregation to support multiple classrooms. 
This is an ongoing need; let me know if you 
would like additional materials to make this a 
focus of your local fundraising efforts or as an 
upcoming special offering. 

Christôs presence in this world was announced 
with the songs of angels. Like the shepherds 
and magi, we are invited to respond. As I 
reflect on dancing with the children of Khadi 
village, I am reminded yet again of the joy of 
being a child and welcoming God in the birth 
of the Christ-child at Christmas. Now let the 
work of Christmas begin. 

Your sister  

in service for Christ, 

ð Katherine Parker 

 

Dearly Beloved, 
Grace and Peace to you. 

Samuel heard the call 
to speak the Word for God. 
He had to learn to listen, 
and learned that to hear  
is to speak. And he spoke. 

Dr. Martin heard the call 
and spoke the Word.  

Don't listen for God 
if you're not ready to speak, 
to speak for truth and justice, 
for love and mercy. 
With God, to hear is to speak. 

This is why we fast and pray. 
It's not polite to listen 
with your mouth full.  

Deep Blessings, 
Pastor Steve 

ðSteve Garnaas-Holmes 
    https://www.unfoldinglight.net/ 

Katherine Parker 
kparker@umcmission.org 
January 2, 2018 

As Christmas moves into Epiphany, I find my-
self humming Jim Strathdeeôs song I am the 
Light of the World, based on Howard Thurmanôs 
poem on the work of Christmas and its invitation 
to move into the world. Through movement, in 
song and dance or while hiking, I have become 
more aware of Godôs presence. This was made 
evident as I hiked up a 9,000ô pass at the end 
of the monsoon to visit the children, parents 
and teachers in the remote villages of Shyala, 
Khadi and Patagau in Rukum district where we 
have been working on a child empowerment 
project. 

The highlight was...International Childrenôs 
Day with a child-led parade through the ripening 
corn fields surrounding the village of Khadi, 
located...on the ridge overlooking the Rapti river. 
I love that parades are an important part of 
Nepali culture and spirituality, too. Accompanied 
by flute and drum, we danced to celebrate the 
childrenôs accomplishments in the dayôs games 
and essay competitions. 

Student leaders in the Child Clubs from all 
three villages came together to learn about and 
write their first Wall Magazine, a hand-written 
school-newspaper-like publication posted so the 
entire community can read it as they walk by the 
school. This was a continuation of our training 
to teachers on how to use local resources to 
support an engaging environment for learning. 

Our current appeal is to improve more 
classrooms to be bright, comfortable, safe, 
and inclusive places where every child feels 
loved and respected. Would you consider a 
donation to Advance #3021568 to help us 
with the materials? It costs about $300 to out-
fit one classroom with carpet, tables, book 
shelves, story books, educational toys and 
materials, a water filter and bright paint. Help 

Bryon Gunnerson 

Bryon and his wife Colleen 
Lamb have been attending 
FUMC for little over two 
months. He and Colleen 
moved to Sequim because they wanted to 
retire there. 

Born and raised in Denver, CO he works as 
a telecommunications consultant. 

 
Colleen Lamb 

Colleen is a farmer, food pro-
ducer and processor. She and her 
husband Bryon Gunnerson have 
a farm in Sequim with a com-
mercial kitchen. Colleen was 
born and raised in the farming country of 
eastern Washington. 

 
Micki McNeil 

Micki has been attending 
FUMC since 2014. She inter-
viewed for a position with the 
church and  
decided she really didnôt want 
the job but she really liked the  
interview team!  Retired from a career in 
human resources she lives on a farm where 
in her spare time she loves to quilt and 
hike.  Micki was born in Everett and raised 
in Port Angeles. 
 

 

 

 

Wanda Steffen 

Thank you so much for your Tower Echoes.  
I enjoy reading each one.  

(Tom Steffenôs mother.) 

 

New Members Received 
January 14, 2018 

 

 

As we were preparing to welcome Patti Hutchens 
and Colleen Lamb as new members, we were 
delightfully surprised when Bryon Gunnerson 
and Micki McNeil asked to also be included. 
What a great way to start 2018, by hearing 
their pledge of commitment to FUMC and in 
return, the congregationôs commitment to the 
care of these new members. 

Colleen Lamb and Bryon Gunnerson come to 
us from Bothell UMC.  Their pastor in Bothell 
was Rev. Greg Jackson whose parents were 
long time FUMC members Phil and Dorothy 
Jackson! What an honor to have Greg and his 
wife Marianna included in this New Member 
Reception. 

 

Patti Hutchens 

Patti has been attending FUMC 
since September, 2017. She came 
with her friend, Paula Hoover. 
Patti has three daughters and 
twelve grandchildren. 

She loves knitting, quilting, needlework, 
cooking, playing cards and teaching womenôs 
bible study 

A 2017 transplant to Port Angeles, she was 
born in Newburg, NY and raised in southern 
California.   
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